
A meeting of The Board of Trustees was held, 11onday at the Church, March 18, 1957. 

Those present were: Bros. Roberson, McPherson, Griffith, Day, Simokat, Schmiel 
Ambrose and !iron. 

The meeting was opened with prayer by Bro. Roberson. 

The Ad in the C.B.I. yearbook has now be placed. 

The House Committee reported that the fans have been installed in the basement rooms. 
A report as to progress on the work of the Nursery and the changing of the locks on the 
doors in the Church was made. Separate locks are to be installed for Sister Alta Shiner' 
Cabinet and the Library. 

Authorization was made foe the purchase of a 36 ft. extension ladder and a 10 ft. 
step ladder for the Sexton. 

The House Committee is to look into the seeding and fixing up of the lawn in front 
of The Church, also that of the Main Doors of The Church being cleaned and shellaced. 

Bro. Thomas Oriffith is to find out the cost of Rubber Runners to be used in the 
Hallways in the Church. 

The House Committee were authorzied to find out the cost of installing a Ladies Root 
on the first floor. They are to get a couple of estimated. 

It was found that the Post Office will not provide a mailbox outside of the Church 
for the Sunday School mail. It was suggested that a letter be sent to the Supt. of the 
Sunday School explaining this and suggest ttigS them that they make arrangements with their 
home Pest Office, since both the Suldt. and the Assistant live close together. 

It was reported that someof our people have received bodily harm from bumping into 
the eyelets which hold the copes installed across the aisles of the Church. It was, 
therefore, suggested that either these be removed or something been done to correct this 
condition. This is to be explained to the Usher's Committee, by the House Committee, 
since they requested the installation of these ropes. 

In reference to obtaining of a mortgage on the new parsonage, it was suggested that 
the maximum mortgage of $18000, be placed with the privilege of the reducing it as soon 
as possible. The Quaker Federal Saving in which we have our building fund, be contacted 

in regards to this. 

A motion was made and seconded that the Financial Committee make a study in reference 
to the salaries and report back to the Board at the next meeitrffig their findings. 

Allan H. Dron Secty. 


